AMCCO BUSINESS MEETING
Kent State Spring Conference
Bertram Inn, Aurora, Ohio
April 23, 2008

President Linda Lutts called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  She welcomed all attendees and guests and then went over the conference packets and distributed packets to those who needed them.  She then introduced the current officers:  Vice President: Clyde Bellinger; Treasurer: Marcia Soos; Secretary: Janice Speicher and Parliamentarian: Brenda Fisher.
Linda then introduced the area representatives: Northeast:  Angela Zeleznik; Northwest:  Bobbi Frysinger; Central:  Karen Woodward; Southeast:  Kathy Kaluger and Southwest:  June Allison, who was absent.
Linda then asked new clerks to introduce themselves as well as asking for any new courts to be recognized.
Meeting minutes from the September 20, 2007 business meeting were not available.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated April 23, 2008 with an ending balance of $23,386.50.  Mary Ann Bode motioned to accept the report with a second from Clyde Bellinger.  The treasurer’s report was filed for audit.

Janice Speicher gave the new clerk’s training report.  This year’s training was held once again at the Westerville Municipal Building, March 5, 2008 and March 6, 2008, with fifty-one in attendance.  The agenda was modified allowing for early dismissal on March 6, 2008 due to an impending snowstorm.  The instructors were Kathy Dixon, of Westerville, Barbara Nofziger of Worthington, Joy Bedard of Grove City and Janice Speicher of Dublin.  Gerri Allen of The Supreme Court of Ohio also presented training on the quarterly reporting.  
Linda announced the new 2008-2009 mayor’s court directories were placed in the packets.  She thanked Cindy Bitter for all her effort in completing this project.
Under new business, Linda mentioned the fall seminar scheduled September 25, 2008 and September 26, 2008 at the Embassy Suites in Dublin, Ohio.  The tentative dates for the spring seminar are April 23, 2009 and April 24, 2009 in the Cincinnati area.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 a.m.

Note:  Darryl Dever was scheduled to speak at the business meeting and arrived at 10:30 a.m.  He gave us this legislative update:

SB 209:  raised minimum fine amounts for OVI offenses so that funds can be collected and paid to the state Indigent Defense Support fund. There was some confusion as the effective date of this bill.  No emergency clause was contained in the bill.  The Attorney General sent out an opinion that the bill went into effect June 26, 2008.  Darryl suggested each clerk contact their own legal authority if they have any questions.
HB 181:  this raised court costs $10.00.  The bill is still in limbo.  

HB 154:  the amendment to lower the population was not passed.  The clerk is hired by the legislative authority.  The bill is now silent as to who appoints the magistrate.  Darryl believes the population number will be discussed but may not move.  The bill is now in the rules committee where it will sit until it is assigned a vote on the floor.  When it gets assigned is up to the Speaker of the House.  Darryl mentioned the Senate and House will be in recess the end of May until after the elections in November.
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Submitted by Secretary Janice Speicher

